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Geneva, 5 June 2006

	Ref:


Tel:

Fax:
	TSB Circular 97
COM 5/JKK

+41 22 730 5780
+41 22 730 5853
	-
To Administrations of Member States of the Union

	E-mail:
	tsbsg5@itu.int 
	Copy:

-
To ITU-T Sector Members;

- To ITU-T Associates;

-
To the Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of Study Group 5;

-
To the Director of the Telecommunication Development Bureau;

-
To the Director of the Radiocommunication Bureau.




	Subject:
	Questionnaire about K.60 emission levels


Dear Sir/Madam,

1
In 2003, the ITU published ITU-T Recommendation K.60 – Emission Limits And Test Methods For Telecommunication Networks.  This document presents:

· a method for the practical investigation of radio interference complaints thought to be caused by a wire-line communications service;

· a guideline radiated emissions level that the Network Operator will seek to apply in instances where the wireline telecommunications network is demonstrated to be the cause of radio interference.
2
If the Network Operator reduces the radiated emissions from the wireline telecommunications network below the guidance level but the interference to radio services continues, K.60 refers the case to the National Administration for resolution.
3
In 2005 the European Conference of Postal and Telecommunications Administrations (CEPT) published their document reference ECC/REC/(05)04 - Criteria For The Assessment Of Radio Interferences Caused By  Radiated Disturbances From Wire-Line Telecommunication Networks. This document (http://www.ero.dk/documentation/docs/doc98/official/pdf/REC0504.PDF) presents:

· a methodology by which National Administrations will become involved in the resolution of radio interference cases caused by a wire-line communications service;

· a guideline radiated emissions level, below which the National Administration will become involved.

4
The issue is that the guideline levels of the two documents do not align: the levels of CEPT are some 10dB below those of K.60. Representation has been made to SG5 to harmonise these levels.

5
ITU-T Study Group 5 “Protection against electromagnetic environment effects” seeks an answer from interested parties to the following question:

Which of the following options do you support:

( 

No change in the levels of K.60;

( 

The reduction of the levels in K.60 to align with those of 
CEPT ECC/REC/(05)04.

6
It is requested that interested parties send their replies to the Rapporteur of Question 2/5 (with a copy to tsbsg5@itu.int ) before 31st August 2006:
	Claude Monney

Swisscom

Switzerland
	Tel: 
+41 79 292 2301
Fax: 
+41 86 079 292 2301
Email: 
claude.monney@swisscom.com


7
We rely on your cooperation and hope that you will ensure that your replies reach the Rapporteur before the above-mentioned deadline.
Yours faithfully,

H. Zhao
Director of the Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau
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